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THE  HAVENS  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR  CYMUNED  THE  HAVENS

(Clerk/RFO Christine Lewis, The Farmhouse, Broadway, Broad Haven, SA62 3HX)

Tel/Fax 01437 781418 / 07970093217  Email/ebost Christine@havenscommunities.org.uk

http://www.pembstcc.co.uk/the-havens-community-counci
THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT BROAD HAVEN VILLAGE HALL, 1 JULY 2014, AT 7 PM

PRESENT  

Cllrs Mark Burch, David Faulkner, Matthew Ford, Brian Henderson, Peter Llewellin, Peter Morgan (County Cllr), Joan Phillips, Ian Whitby (Chair), Mary Whitewright, Christine Lewis (Clerk).

APOLOGIES
Cllr Sue Reynolds

ADOPT MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes were signed by Ian Whitby [Chair] as a true record of the meeting held on the 3 June 2014.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interest declared.

ONE MINUTE SILENCE

The meeting opened with a minute silence in memory of Cllr Margaret Thomas.

MATTERS ARISING

Puffin Way Parking Questionnaire Feedback

The Clerk advised that the tenants of Puffin Way overwhelmingly requested that there be no parking restrictions in Puffin throughout the year.  However, the two following requests were made by a number of residents.

· zig zag lines before and after turning into Millmoor Way as cars were dangerously parking on the corner on a regular basis.

· A 'PLEASE KEEP CLEAR - TURNING BAY ONLY' sign be erected on the bend in Puffin Way as all large vehicles need this area to turn to leave the read.

There was also a suggestion that a 'No Parking / No Access to the Beach' sign would be useful at the start of the road to inform visitors to the area you could not get through to the beach.  The Clerk agreed to forward these comments to Highways, Pembrokeshire County Council.
Page 2

Minutes of Meeting 1 July 2014
Councillor Vacancy Applications

Notices advertising the Councillor vacancy have been published in the July Diary, the Village Hall, on the Website and the new Face Book Page.   Two Applicants have been received so far and we look forward to receiving more.

Broad Haven Rubbish Bins

County Councillor Peter Morgan advised the meeting that bin collections were now being carried out at 5am in the morning and as late as possible in the afternoon.  Some Councillors mentioned that there did seem to be an improvement since this started.   It was pointed out that Broad Haven still does not have its full quota of bins and it was hoped this would be rectified as rubbish continually found on the beach will affect our Green Flag Status.  The Clerk will report this and request some more.

Little Haven Traffic Problems

There are a number of cars racing through the Village giving much concern for the mothers and children walking to the beach from their home or holiday apartment.  Residents had pointed out that this was not restricted to cars as bikes and cyclists also raced through.   Councillors expressed concern that even a speed of 35 was too fast on the small congested roads in Little Haven  The Clerk was asked to talk to Mark Owen regarding calming ramps.
Boardwalk/Slashpond Area
Councillors received a letter from the Boardwalk Group advising that they are in the process of applying for a grant.   The Council congratulated the Group on their hard work and progress to date and advised they will be able to make a yearly contribution to the maintenance costs once the boardwalk has been replaced with a more durable material.  In order to do this they have reiterated their original request that any grant application should include the viewing area.    At this stage they are unable to say how much the contribution will be but are happy to discuss this further when the Groups' plans are complete.

On chasing up the programme for the Cinder Park we regret to report that we have been advised by Pembrokeshire County Council that they are unable to go ahead with this work as promised as they have been unable to raise the funds.    
Trafalgar Terrace Car Park

With regards to a request to charge fees for the Trafalgar Terrace Car Park Councillors advised that this idea had been put forward on a number of occasions in the past and the Councillors were reluctant to do this as the car park was leased to the Council for use by parents taking children to school and church users.  
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However, Councillors are happy to agree to the suggestion for an honesty box asking users if they would like to provide a donation.  Funds raised through this system will go into the Havens Community Budget and be available for local groups to bid for on a yearly basis.   Councillors confirmed that they will ring fence the monies for the Board Walk for year one and the Group will be considered along with other bids for following years.

Over the eight week school holiday period the school renovations will be in progress and the contractors have asked if they can store some equipment in the back of the car park.  They agreed to clear some of the land at the back of the car park for this purpose and to make a donation to the car park maintenance/repairs when the work is complete.   As mentioned in previous minutes the Council are happy to support this request.
AGENDA ITEMS
Facebook / Emma Pritchard

Councillors were delighted to welcome Emma who has volunteered to maintain a Community Council Face Book Page.   This will be a welcomed additional form of communication and enhance community engagement.  It will allow us to pass information on to the community as and when we receive it.

Emma gave the council a sample of the page she had prepared which will go live this week.   Councillors thanked her for her time and hard work and hoped many residents will visit the page on a regular basis.   To access the page please follow the link on our website at www.pembstcc.co.uk/the-havens-community-council.

Play Parks Quarterly Inspection 

The Clerk reported that Pembrokeshire County Council had recently carried out their annual inspection of the Play Park and despite have spent just over £900 in 2013 and £1000 in 2014 (for materials only) there were a large number of repairs identified to be carried out.  This included making secure the benches and railings, repairing wet pour and ground erosion.  The quotation for the repairs listed, together with labour, totals over £5000.   
With a Play Park allowance of only £500 per year it is important that we keep costs to the minimum and the Clerk will be looking for some experienced volunteers who are able to carry out some of the work.   
End of Year Accounts 2013/14

The Clerk presented the end of year accounts for 2013/14 and these will be available for inspection, by prior arrangement with the Clerk, from 9.30 - 11.30 during July.
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Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority Replacement Affordable Housing Supplementary Planning Guidance Consultation Guidance
A consultation period on the above will run until 12 midday Friday, 26 September, 2014.  The guidance is available on the PCNPA webside at www.pcnpa.org.uk or can be viewed at their offices in Tenby, Newport, St David and Llanion Park.
Comments/views should be returned either in writing to PCNPA Llanion Park, SA72 5DY or emailed to devplans@pembrokeshirecoast.org.uk.   All comments will be acknowledged and made public.    The Clerk asked Councillors to let her have their views in due course.
Illegal Camping on the Green

Cllr Brian Henderson asked if the Clerk could contact PCC again and ask for a sign to be placed by the Table and Bench together with a Litter Bin.

Parking on Sandyke Lane

The Clerk was asked to contact Mark Owen to request that the yellow lines implemented last year could be extended the full length of one side of the road. 
Planning Applications
	NP/14/0280
	Variation of condition no 15 of NP/10/0511 - visibility splay to be provided giving clear sight line of 18m down the hill and 25m up the hill.  Blockett Farm, Little Haven, SA62 3UH
	Support

	NP/14/0248
	New Signage, The Castle, Little Haven SA62 3UG
	Support

	NP/14/0286
	Remove existing low pitch roof and replace with attic trusses to form bedrooms.  19 Holbrook Road, Broad Haven, SA62 3HZ
	Support

	NP/14/0319
	Alterations and extension to existing property including new garage, 23 Swanswell Close, Broad Haven, SA62 3LW
	Support

	NP/14/0329
	Variation of Condition 2 of NP/13/0158 Atlantic View, Settlands Hill, Broad Haven SA62 3JY
	Support


Planning Results
	NP/14/0236
	Residential development of 8 properties including 4 affordable apartments on Land at Blockett Farm, Blockett Lane, Little Haven, SA62 3UH
	REFUSED

	14/0092/PA
	Agricultural Access, field east end of Elderbush Farm, Broadway, SA62 3HU
	GRANTED

	NP/14/0212
	Variation of condition 2 of NP/05/267, minor amendments to design, Talbenny Hall Barns, Talbenny, SA62 3XB
	GRANTED
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Finance
	DEBITS
	
	

	Broad Haven Village Hall Standing Order
	   180.00
	     SO

	Clerk’s salary  £155.07 plus expenses 48.48
	   203.55
	101651

	Cleddau Press July Issue
	   317.00
	101652

	HMRC Account
	   116.20
	101653

	Haroldston, Talbenny and Walton West Churches
	   180.00
	101654/5/6

	Cheques signed/checked by Cllrs Phillips and Whitewright
	 £996.75
	TOTAL

	CREDITS
	
	

	Broad Haven Festive Lighting Fund
	    305.00
	TOTAL


AOB

Lamber Hill Resurfacing

Cllr Ian Whitby advised the Council that the top of Lamber Hill is now being resurfaced and it is hoped that this will reduce the number of accidents that have occurred at this spot over the last 12 months.

Community Diary Minutes Report

The Clerk advised the Council that the Agenda for June and July have resulted in an increase of pages to the minutes, which in turn result to an increase in the cost of the Diary.   In order to ensure we keep to our budget there will be a précis of the minutes posted in the Diary with a full copy of the minutes available on the Council website and by email from the Clerk.

END OF MEETING

There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 9 pm.

THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CONFIRMATION AT THE MEETING TO BE HELD ON 5 AUGUST IN THE BOWEN MEMORIAL HALL.


...................................................


   Cllr Ian Whitby [Chair]



Cllr Ian Whitby  [Chairman]


